
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
  

 
 

Federal News Update 
August 2, 2007 

 
Dear Colleague Distributed on Capitol Hill 
 
Chairman James Oberstar and Cong. Richard Baker, the original co-sponsors of H.R. 2125, sent a 
Dear Colleague letter this week to every member of Congress.  In the letter, they dispel the railroad 
claims that the bill is “re-regulation” and call on their colleagues to join them in co-sponsoring the 
legislation.  A copy of the letter is enclosed.  
 
Senate Supporters Calling for Rail Service Hearing 
  
Sen. Jay Rockefeller and Sen. Byron Dorgan sent a letter this week to the Chairman of the 
Commerce, Science, Transportation Committee requesting a hearing, which would examine the 
national rail industry and the adequacy of the legal structure to protect captive shippers.  The letter 
lists several pieces of evidence that a legislative solution is necessary.  A copy of the letter is 
attached.  
  
Congress Ready for August Recess 
 
Both chambers of Congress are expected to adjourn this week for August recess.  They will return 
back to Washington the week of Labor Day.  During August, most members of Congress will be 
spending a significant amount of time in their districts/states to meet with constituents.  This is an 
excellent time for ARC members to reach out to their representatives and once again reiterate the 
importance of H.R. 2125.  As the support for our legislation grows, so do the opposition’s efforts, 
and it is critical that we keep the momentum going.  With Chairman Oberstar’s dear colleague letter 
in circulation, we are in a position to secure additional co-sponsors, with the necessary grassroots 
effort.  
 
Executive Committee Conference Call Update 
 
ARC Executive Committee held its regular conference call earlier this week.  A major point of 
discussion was the railroads’ effort to portray H.R. 2125 / S. 953 as re-regulation bills.  The 
Executive Committee is crafting a PR campaign, which includes Op-Eds, to counter the railroads 
claims.  The Executive Committee is also collecting information regarding how increased railroad 
surcharges affect the U.S. consumers.  This particular aspect is of great interest to several key 
members of the House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee, as well as many potential co-
sponsors whom we approached this summer.  
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